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Public Transportation Notice

Belmopan, December 9, 2023.

The Ministry of Youth, Sports and Transport informs the public that to
comply with the decision of the court, as of Monday, December 11, there
will be a break in service for three bus runs. These bus runs are currently
operated by the Floralia bus company.

1.) For the bus run originating at 5:30 a.m. from Punta Gorda en route to
Belize City daily, applications will be considered on the agenda of the
Transport Board on December 14 as gazetted on November 18, November
25, and December 2, 2023.

2.) For the bus run originating at 6:30 a.m. in Punta Gorda en route to
Belize City from Monday to Saturday, applications will be considered on the
agenda of the Transport Board on December 14 as gazetted on November
18, November 25, and December 2, 2023.

3.) For the bus run that departs Dangriga at 6:00 a.m. en route to Belize
City from Monday to Saturday, applications will be considered at a January
2024 meeting of the Transport Board. The date of this meeting will be
gazetted three times as required by the Motor Vehicle and Road Traffic Act,
Chapter 230.

Interested parties are invited to make written submissions to the Transport
Board for consideration at their meeting as published in the Gazette.

Decisions of the Transport Board regarding these three bus runs will be
communicated to the applicants and commuters on the day that the
decisions are made.

Except for these three bus runs, the existing bus schedule will continue to
be operational.
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